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Reviewing process of conference contributions
In order to maintain a high and consistent scientific quality, all contributions to the 
Proceedings of the 13th International Conference on Cultivation Technique and 
Phytopathological Problems in Organic Fruit-Growing were subjected to a peer-
reviewing process. 

Each contribution was sent to at least two reviewers with expertise in the relevant 
field of study and in organic fruit production, and their feedback was communicated to 
the authors by means of a questionnaire addressing the following aspects: 

• is the contribution likely to have an impact on the development of better 
strategies for organic fruit production? 

• were the methods suitable? 
• are the conclusions correct and appropriate? 
• was the paper clearly written in style and language? 

Reviewers were also encouraged to make suggestions for changes and corrections 
in their reports, although it was left to the authors’ judgement whether and to which 
extent these were incorporated into their manuscript.

As is common practice in the scientific reviewing process, the names of the referees 
were not revealed to the authors.

The editorial decision of acceptance of a paper for inclusion in the conference 
proceedings was based on the referees’ reports.

We should like to thank the following colleagues for reviewing one or more of the 
papers submitted to Proceedings of the 13th International Conference on Cultivation 
Technique and Phytopathological Problems in Organic Fruit-Growing:

Bastian Benduhn, OVB Jork (D); Markus Boos, Bietigheim (D); Leona Brockkamp, 
LVWO Weinsberg (D); Sascha Buchleither, Beratungsdienst Oekologischer Obstbau 
e.V., Weinsberg (D); Claudia Daniels, FIBL Frick (CH); Ellen Elias, Hasselt (B); 
Philipp Haug, Konstanz (D); Monika Heupel, LWK Nordrhein-Westfalen (D); Peter 
Heyne, OVB Jork (D); J. Huber, Julius Kuehne Institut, Darmstadt (D); Pieterjans 
Jansonius, Louis Bolk Institute (NL); J. Jehle, DLR Rheinpfalz (D); M. Kelderer, 
Research Station Laimburg (I); Jutta Kienzle, Kernen (D); Andreas Kollar, Julius 
Kuehne Institut Dossenheim (D); Birgit Kuenstler, Heilbronn (D); Stefan Kunz, 
University of Konstanz (D); Heidi Kuenzel, Beratungsdienst Oekologischer Obstbau 
e.V., Weinsberg (D); Ulrich Mayr, KOB Bavendorf (D), Peter Maxin, OVB Jork (D); 
Barbara Pfeiffer, LVWO Weinsberg (D); Annette Reineke, FH Geisenheim (D); Franz 
Ruess, LVWO Weinsberg (D); Ina Toups, DLR Rheinpfalz (D); Marc Trapman, 
Biofruitadvies (NL); Francois Warlop, GRAB Avignon (F); Roland Weber, OVB Jork 
(D); Franco Weibel, FIBL Frick (CH); Juergen Zimmer, DLR Rheinpfalz (D).
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